
 

February 13, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Rick Wilborn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 541-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Wilborn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 123 by Senate Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 123 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, the Division of Vehicles of the Department of Revenue must suspend 

or restrict a person’s driving privileges if such person fails an alcohol or drug test, or is convicted 

of driving under the influence of alcohol or drugs.  On a first occurrence, the Division would 

suspend a person’s driving privileges for 30 days and at the end of the 30 days place certain 

restrictions on the person’s driving privileges for an appropriate length of time as specified in 

KSA 8-1015(b).  SB 123 would modify this rule to allow the Division of Vehicles to either 

restrict the person’s driving privileges or continue the suspension.  The bill would also allow the 

Division to continue the suspension for 180 days and then reinstate the person’s driving 

privileges unless the person’s driving privileges have been restricted, suspended, revoked, or 

disqualified for another action.  However, the person would be allowed to apply for restricted 

driving privileges with an ignition interlock device in lieu of the extended suspension.  The bill 

includes a technical amendment to replace a reference to “this act” with a reference to “Section 

16 of Chapter 172 of the 2012 Session Laws of Kansas.”    

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2018 

SGF 

FY 2018 

All Funds 

FY 2019 

SGF 

FY 2019 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- $6,954 -- -- 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 
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 The Division of Vehicles estimates the implementation of SB 123 would increase its FY 

2018 expenditures by $6,954 for modifications to letters, documents, applications and forms; and 

costs to design, develop and test code changes.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 123 is not 

reflected in The FY 2018 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Jack Smith, Department of Revenue 

 Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary  


